ERNEST AND DARLENE BAUSERMAN

Missionaries to Canada

May / August 2004

Dear Praying Friends,

We've now begun the new ministry in North Bay however; we're going to continue to live here in Whitefish until the Lord leads otherwise. There are several families in the Near North Independent Baptist Church that travel between 1-2 hours to come to church also. Attendance is about 10 for Sunday school and 15 for Church Service. Since we've been there, there have been visitors quite often. Last Sunday, a young man that I met on the street, attended the afternoon service with his wife. Please pray for this couple for salvation.

On Sundays, after the morning services, we have lunch together (everyone brings something and there is a kitchen where we are presently meeting), we fellowship for a time and then have an afternoon praise and prayer service followed by the message (or vise-versa). Please pray that we may find a meeting place soon, as we must be out of the present building by the end of August. It would be a blessing if the building would have an apartment.

The Nairn Centre work (VIBC) is now closed, but we have a prayer meeting on Wednesday night here at the house (in Whitefish). Usually Bro. J... and his wife come. Please pray for the other family that was attending.

The work of Pastor Wright's in Sudbury is going well. They are celebrating their 5th anniversary of the work on August 8th. Please pray for Mrs. Wright. She is having some very serious back problems.

Pastor Wright and I still go door to door as well as doing distribution.

Darlene's health is about the same....still much problem with her knees. Praise the Lord for the cortisone every three months; otherwise she wouldn't be able to walk at all.

Our grandson is visiting us for the summer from Tennessee. He is quite the blessing and help to us.

Thank you once again for your faithfulness and sacrifice. May the Lord richly bless you.

For the Glory of God

Ernest and Darlene Bauserman